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Sr. No Item Particulars 

1 Date 22nd March, 2025 

2 Name of Event Orphanage Visit  

3 Venue Nirmal Balvikas Sanstha, Pimpri-

Budruk, Chakan 

5 Duration of the program One day 

6 Number of participants  05 students + 3 teachers 

7 Activity belongs to which 

Criteria of  NAAC 

Criteria - III 

 

To reinforce the importance of community involvement and as part of social responsibility 

activity, Department of Botany organized a visit to “Nirmal Balvikas Sanstha, Pimpri-Budruk, 

Chakan”, an orphanage functioning for the welfare of abandoned children. The visit was aimed 

to sensitize students about the weaker sections in the society. The students of T.Y.B.Sc. Botany 

participated in this visit. The visit was planned and executed by the teaching staff consisting of 

Dr. K.M. Nitnaware (Head of the Department), Dr. Sangeetha J.S. and Prof. P.D. Kad  

The group of staff and students reached the orphanage by 12.00 pm. The administrator of the 

institute explained us about the functioning of the institute. A total of 35 boys were there who 

were all school going and college going students. They had an interaction session with the staff 

and students. Our group donated a sack of Jowar for them which they accepted with gratitude.  

The inmates introduced themselves and later, everyone sat for having refreshments. Our students 

served Idlis to them which they had brought. After that, some fun activities were conducted for 

them, which included games like ‘Bucket Ball’, ‘In- Out’ etc. All of the children participated in 

the games with much fervor. Pencils and chocolates were distributed amongst the participants. 

Everyone had a great time. The main motive of the visit was to meet the socially deprived 

section in our community and to develop in the students, the sense of empathy and responsibility 

towards the weaker sections in our society. After spending a few hours with them, the group 

returned back with a great memory and with a committed mind to contribute to the less 

privileged community. 

 



 

T.Y.B.Sc. students serving refreshments to the inmates 

 

 

Fun games session 



 

Group photo with the children of the institute 



 

 

 

                                                                                      


